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Newcomer’s Fair 
Saturday, October 1, 2 PM - 4 PM 

 
For all newcomers to 
Summerfield who 
moved in between  
September 2019 - 
August, 2022.   
Invitations will follow. 

You can still pick up 
your Summerfield 

Directory in the SCA 
office 

Your Friendly Bookkeeper Says Goodbye 
 
Saying good-bye is so very hard to do, but it 
is now time for me to retire and do all the 
things you do when you retire.  I have loved 
working for Summerfield for the last 13 + 
years and getting to know so many of you; it 
will be hard to depart.  I will miss all your 
friendly smiles and your willingness to help 
me when I was so very busy.  I plan on retir-
ing August 31, 2022 so hopefully you will 
stop by to say good-bye before I leave.    
Submitted by Diane Ragsdale 

—-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  —-  - 

A Farewell Reception for Diane Ragsdale will be held at 12 PM on August 31 
in the Clubhouse Lobby. Join us for some light refreshments as we Thank 
and Send Off our wonderful Receptionist/Bookkeeper of 13 years!  
~from the SCA Office 

Budget Talk 
 

A simple nudge to Committees, Clubs 
and Activities that may have wants 
and needs for the 2023 budget—
those requests will be due to the 
Administrator by September 1. A 
reminder will go out but start 
thinking about those items and bids 
during your August meetings.  
Requests can be sent to 
SCA55@Comcast.net as soon as they 
are ready.  
 
Submitted by Jennifer Stiffler, 
Administrator 

 

Monday Morning Coffee  
9 to 10:30 AM in the  

Clubhouse Lobby 
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Presidents Message  
 
For everything, there is a season, and a time to 
every purpose under the heaven: Ecclesiastes 3:1-
8. Also used in a song written by Pete Seeger in the 
late 1950s and first recorded in 1959. Of the many 
versions that have been recorded, I remember The 
Byrd’s 1965 song the best. At the July 11 Annual 
Meeting, we elected our new SCA Board of 
Directors for 2022-23. The Board consists of 
President Tom Clancy; Vice President Sharon 
Hughes; Treasurer Carol Knutson; Director Penny 
Kellogg; Director Steve Blake; Director JJ 
Gattuccio; Director Dianne Phelps.  
 
We are excited to welcome the new Board 
Members Steve Blake, JJ Gattuccio and Dianne 
Phelps. Their expertise, enthusiasm and 
knowledge will be a major contribution to 
achieving our goals.  
 
We say goodbye to Sharon Strain, our outgoing 
President for the last 2 years, and 3 year Board 
Members Vice President Donovan Madden and 
Director Roger Johnson. Their diligence, expertise 
and knowledge have guided us through some 
transformative years: Having to find a 
replacement for our legendary Golf Course 
Superintendent of 44 years, Rick Sullivan, and 
finding an excellent one in Zach Palmer who 
worked with Rick for 15 years. Next came finding 
a replacement for Cari Lindsey, an exceptional 
Administrator for 13 years, and replacing her with 
Jennifer Stiffler, energetic and enthusiastic about 
the opportunity.  
 
We will continue to carry on in their tradition and 
do our very best for Summerfield!  
 
Enjoy our beautiful summer weather, some of the 
best in the nation and the many amenities that 
Summerfield has available: golf, swimming, tennis, 
pickleball or a nice walk through our lovely 
community.  
 
Tom Clancy 

Flag Day at the Estates 
 
Summerfield Estates dialed up the patriotism on 
Flag Day, June 14, with the focus on Quilts of 
Valor given to 16 resident veterans, who received 
“quilt hugs” from the women who made the 
quilts. Volunteers in the nationwide organization 
have donated 313,000 quilts to veterans since its 
inception in 2003. Mayor Jason Snider also 
handed out award certificates to nine resident 
veterans who previously received Quilts of Valor. 
 
A Marine Honor Guard posted the colors, and 
members of the West American Legion Riders, 
Patriot Guard Riders and Sunset Hog Riders 
roared up on their motorcycles and stood at 
attention during the posting of the colors, with 
one of them later giving Estates resident Sally 
Allenby a ride. 
 
A band led by Summerfield resident and U.S. 
Army veteran Craig Kellogg, who served in the 
Vietnam War, entertained the crowd, which 
enjoyed a delicious barbecue and had the 
opportunity to purchase raffle tickets for 
wonderful prizes to support Quilts of Valor. Craig 
also received one of the Quilts of Valor. 
 
Submitted by Barbara Sherman 
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Monthly Clubhouse Tours 
 

August 3, 1 PM – 2 PM 
Welcoming new residents!  Come 
and take a tour of our stunning 
Summerfield Clubhouse.  Monthly 
tours are offered on the 1st 
Wednesday of each month from 1 
PM to 2 PM.  August 3, is our next 
scheduled date.  Tours will start 
promptly in the Clubhouse fireplace 
lounge area.  There will be a Q & A 
session at the end of the tour.   
 
For questions, call Coordinator Team 
#2 - Robyn Dezendorf at 503-407-
9102  
 
Submitted by Robyn 
Dezendorf – 
Newcomer Welcome 
Committee 
 

Architectural/Landscape 
Committee Kept Busy  
 
During the last fiscal year, the 
Summerfield residents and the 
Architectural Landscape Committee 
kept busy. The eight members of the 
Architectural Landscape Committee 
busily oversaw 234 Change Requests 
from July 2021 to June 2022. Many of 
the CRs processed consisted of 
multiple projects.  
 
The changes made are a reflection of Summerfield residents’ 
efforts to continually improve their homes, neighborhoods 
and our beautiful Summerfield community.   
 
Topping the list: 

56 new roofs  
32 newly painted homes  
27 residents had new windows and doors.  
29 new total landscaping changes  
25 new decks, patios and awnings  
22 new fences 
19 large trees removed 
12 new Solar Panels and Solar Tubes  
 

The last year has kept everyone busy and we celebrate the 
changes that have occurred in Summerfield.  
Thank you! 
 
Submitted by the Architectural/Landscape Committee Co-
chairs 
Mary Kay Stroum 503.479.5430 
Bev Anderson 503.318.2226 

Quilters Club  
 

Love to quilt? Interested in sharing 

with other quilters? Want to learn 

more about quilting? Come join the 

Quilters Club. We meet every 

Thursday in the Arts and Crafts 

Room. On the first and third 

Thursdays, we meet at 12:30 PM and 

on the second and fourth Thursdays, 

we meet longer beginning at 10 AM. 

We work on our own projects and 

occasionally we have a class. We also 

have kits available for charity 

quilting. We welcome all from 

beginners to accomplished quilters. 

Join us on any Thursday. If you have 

any questions call Bonnie Schweizer 

at 503.352.4126. 

Submitted by Bonnie Schweizer  

Low Vision Support Group 
 
The August meeting of the Low Vision Support Group 
will meet at 10:30 AM on Friday, August 5, in the 
Conference Room.   
 
Submitted by Ruthanne Lidman 
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four months here. I would like to 
personally thank Diane Ragsdale, 
Chris Allen and Zach Palmer. A huge 
thank you also goes out to the 
members of the Board.  
 
Presentation of New Officers 
Upon their return, President Sharon 
Strain announced the new officers of 
the 2022 – 2023 Board:   
Tom Clancy – President 
Sharon Hughes – Vice President 
Carol Knutson – Treasurer 
Penny Kellogg - Director  
Steve Blake - Director  
JJ Gattuccio– Director  
Dianne Phelps - Director  
 
Sharon Strain offered closing remarks 
and expressed her thanks, 
appreciation and recognition of Board 
members.  The gavel was passed to 
the new President, Tom Clancy.  Tom 
thanked the outgoing Board Members 
and welcomed the new Board 
Members.    
 
A motion to adjourn was made, moved 
and seconded and the meeting 
adjourned at 7:40 PM. Next Annual 
Board Meeting is July 10, 2023, at 7:00 
PM.   
 
 
Refreshments were served in the 
Lakeside Room.   
 
Thank you to the Clubhouse 
Committee for their assistance! 
 
 
 
 

Annual Meeting 2022 
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This report is a recap of the meeting.  For 
details, see the minutes on the Clubhouse 
bulletin board. 
 
July 11, 2022 
President Sharon Strain called the 
meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  No visitors 
signed in to speak. Minutes accepted 
from the July 12, 2021 Annual Board 
Meeting. 
 
Board Member Nomination Recap – 
Madden:   The members of the 
Nominating Committee were chosen 
according to Section 3.2 of the SCA By-
Laws.  The goal of the 15-member 
Committee was to nominate three 
candidates to fill the three vacancies on 
the Board.  There were 6 qualified 
candidates.   After consideration and 
ranking, the members selected were JJ 
Gattuccio, Steve Blake and Dianne 
Phelps.  All residents had the 
opportunity to meet the selected 
candidates at the annual Meet the 
Candidates Night.  A brief introduction 
of each candidate was provided. Thank 
you to the Nominating Committee for 
their work. 
 
Financial Report—Knutson :    
For 2021, Civic Assessments & 
Miscellaneous was $1,008,286, New 
Buyer Income was $162,000 and the 
Golf Income was $561,818 for a total 
income of $1,732,104.  The expenses 
included Administration and Golf came 
to $1,205,450 and $118,316 for a 
Transfer to Reserves, for total expenses 
of $1,323,766, under budget $72,698.  
 
For 2022, the Income through 6/30/22 
includes Administrative & 
Miscellaneous Income of $903,055 and 
Golf Income of $299,786 for a total 
income of $1,202,841.  The 
Administrative Expenses are $478,954; 
Golf Expenses are $30,413 and Transfer 
to Reserves of $123,546 for a total of 
$632,913, under budget $94,101.  
 
For the 2021 Reserves, the beginning 
balance was $1,233,956 and the ending 

balance was $1,528,243. 
Major Reserves expenditures in 2021 
included a new greens mower and 
Toro truck for ground keeping, Pool 
update, Clubhouse renovations, 
bunkers on the golf course and 
maintenance shop roof and paint.  
 
Director’s Reports:   
Madden – Liaison to Greens, Pro 
Shop, Marketing: From the Pro Shop 
Golf Rounds in 2021 were 41,991 and 
golf revenue in 2021 was $473,483. 
Golf Rounds in 2020 were 45,666 and 
2020 revenue was $467,293. Golf 
Rounds in 2019 was 34,390 and 
revenue was $346,499. 
 
Penny Kellogg – Board Liaison to 
Clubs/Activities, Neighborhood 
Watch and Newcomers  
 
Roger Johnson – Board Liaison to 
Courts, CALC and Swimming Pool  
 
Sharon Hughes – Board Liaison to 
Clubhouse, Library and Summary 
Newsletter  
 
Tom Clancy – Board Liaison to 
Architectural/Landscape and Sub-
Associations  
 
Carol Knutson – Board Liaison to 
Disaster Preparedness and 
Volunteer Appreciation  
 
Sharon Strain – Board Liaison to 
Directory and Website  
 
Thank you to the Chairpersons, 
members and volunteers that assist! 
 
The Board adjourned to the Conference 
Room to elect officers for 2022 – 2023  
 
Administrators Report – Jennifer 
Stiffler, Administrator & Non-Voting 
Secretary of the Board: 
A huge thank you to all the people 
involved in Summerfield for welcoming 
me as well as helping me along in my 
new position. I have enjoyed my first 
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Committee Liaison assignments: Clancy – 
Directory, Website, Fair Housing. Hughes 
– Pool, Summary. Knutson – Pro Shop, 
Volunteer Appreciation. Kellogg – 
Clubhouse, Clubs/Activities, 
Neighborhood Watch, Newcomers. Phelps 
– Courts, Library, Disaster Prep. Blake – 
CALC, Greens, Marketing. Gattuccio – 
Arch/Landscape, Sub-Associations.  
 
Knutson – Liaison to Disaster 
Preparedness, Volunteer Appreciation:  
Motion made (Blake), seconded (Kellogg) 
to accept Jan Vanderpool as new 
Chairperson, Carol Bateman as Co-Chair 
and Dee Curtis as Secretary for the 
Disaster Preparedness Committee. 
Volunteer Appreciation announced its 
first event in 2 years on October 11.  
 
Hughes – Liaison to Clubhouse, Library, 
Summary:  Motion made (Hughes), 
seconded (Kellogg) to accept new CALC 
member Joan Mikels. Motion passed. 
Motion made (Hughes), seconded 
(Gattuccio) to accept Clubhouse 
Committee new member Sandy Sisk. 
Motion passed.  
 
Kellogg – Liaison to Clubs/Activities, 
Neighborhood Watch, Newcomers:  
Mentioned reminder that all Committees 
are to submit their meeting minutes to the 
Administrator as soon as they are 
available. Motion made (Kellogg), 
seconded (Hughes) to accept new 
members of Newcomers Committee Toby 
Blake and Barbara Lance. Motion passed.  
 
Motion made (Blake), seconded (Phelps) 
and approved to adjourn.  Meeting 
adjourned at 10:54 AM. Motion passed.  
The next Agenda Meeting is August 1, 
2022, at 8:30. Next regular Board Meeting 
is August 8, 2022, at 9:00 AM. 

SCA Board Meeting Report 
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This report is a recap of the meeting.  For 
details, see the minutes on the Clubhouse 
bulletin board. 
 
July 18, 2022 
President Tom Clancy called the meeting to 
order at 9:00 AM.  No visitors signed in to 
speak. Minutes accepted from the June 13, 
2022 regular Board Meeting. 
 

Golf Pro Shop Report – R. Lindsey:  Beat 
the budget by $6,000, YTD $2700. July is off 
to a great start considering ¾ of the budget 
has been recovered. A tournament was 
played over the weekend, hosted by an 
outside company and it went really well 
bringing in many new players and a $10,000 
prize was awarded for a hole-in-one. The Pro 
Shop is busy preparing for the 
championships for Men’s and Women’s Golf 
Clubs.   
 
Golf Course – Palmer: Weather has dried up 
the greens a little more than desired. 
Preparing for Lift Construction and Chemical 
Shed with work to begin on both in August.     
 
Treasurer’s Report: Operating account: 
June 2022 total income of $52,865.58; 
June 2022 total expenditures of $90,361.48; 
Cash on hand as of 6/30/2022 $852,526.79. 
Reserve account: June 2022 total income of 
$172.27; June 2022 total expenditures of          
$-24,428.65; General reserve balance as of 
6/30/22 $1,388,594.49. New Buyer Fee 
income for June $12,000; New Buyer Fee 
interest $8.91; New Buyer Fee account 
balance as of 6/30/22 $228,422.78. Total 
General Reserves plus New Buyers Fee 
Account as of 6/30/22 $1,617,017.27. 
Checks written in June: From Key Bank 
Operating checking account regular checks: 
#19200-19265, paychecks: #50355-50360; 
From US Bank Reserves checking account 
checks: 1116-1118; From Washington 
Federal Reserves Checking Account checks: 
none. Motion was made (Phelps), seconded 
(Blake) and approved to accept the entire 
Treasurer’s report.  

 
Unfinished Business: 
None. 
 
New Business:  
A. Newcomers Committee Liaison Update 
Motion made (Hughes), seconded (Kellogg) 
to accept updates to the Newcomers 
Committee Liaison page of the Policies and 
Procedures Section C 3.17. Motion passed. 

B. Disaster Preparedness Policy and 
Procedure Update 
Motion was made (Blake), seconded 
(Kellogg) to accept current changes to the 
Disaster Preparedness Committee Policy 
and Procedure Section D 4.40 update. 
Motion passed.  
 
C. Bookkeeper Job Description Update 
Motion made (Blake), seconded (Gattuccio) 
to update the job description Section B 1.05 
of the office person/bookkeeper to 
Administrative Assistant/Bookkeeper as 
well as the duties required. Motion passed.  
 
D. Summerfield Music Event  
Motion made (Phelps), seconded (Blake) to 
accept Summerfield Music Event. Motion 
passed (5-2). 
 
E. CALC Bark Dust Proposal 
Motion made (Blake), seconded (Gattuccio) 
for CALC to add and renew bark dust at 
several listed smaller points of CALC area at 
the cost of $3200. Motion passed.  
 
F. SCA Website Member Directory 
Proposal 
Motion made (Knutson), seconded (Hughes) 
to allow Website Committee additional 
$1000 to complete the reconstruction and 
addition of a member directory on the new 
SCA Website. Motion passed.  
 
Meeting Adjourned for a break at 10:35 AM 
and called back to order at 10:40 AM 
 
Administrator’s Report:  Correspondence 
received from the City of Tigard regarding a 
warning that fines will be issued for any 
additional “false alarm” visits by the City of 
Tigard Police. The Clubhouse doors at times 
can catch not latching completely which can 
then trip the alarm after hours sending a 
signal to the Police. There were 6 residences 
sold in June bringing the total YTD to 31.  
The Washington County Health Department 
shut down the SCA pool on July 14, until a 
solution could be made to a chemical 
dispersing machine. Pool & Spa reacted very 
quickly and came out to solve the issue and 
get the pool opened back up.  
 
Directors’ Roundtable: 
Clancy – Liaison to Architectural/
Landscape, Sub-Associations: Announced 
a presentation hosted by Vial Fotheringham 
to the Sub Associations regarding 
Construction Projects within Associations to 
be held July 28. Clancy – Announced new 
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Art Guild 

 
The Art Guild has new works displayed on the 
Clubhouse Gallery Walls - and without a specific theme 
- you will enjoy a variety of mediums, including 
abstracts, mixed media, watercolors, colored pencils, 
oils, pastels and photography. 
 
The subject matter is as varied as the mediums 
employed - whether you enjoy portraiture, wildlife, 
landscapes, a still life, or a vibrant abstract - there’s 
something for everyone! 
 
This display is a small preview of the works you can 
look forward to enjoying as the Summerfield Art Show 
returns!  While we’ve missed holding an Art Show 
these past two years, the artists have still been 
working - so this Art Show is not to be missed. 
 
The Summerfield Art Show is scheduled for Friday and 
Saturday, September 23 and 24 from 10 AM - 4 PM.   
 
For Guild Members:  Our 
next meeting is 
scheduled for Monday, 
August 15, at 3 PM in 
the Art Room.  We’ll be 
finalizing Art Show 
details, and we look 
forward to seeing you 
there.   
 
Submitted by Lori Owen 

Travel Club 

 
Our Summerfield Travel Club will be meeting Friday, 

August 26, at 10 AM in the Lakeview Room in the 

Clubhouse. 

Tony Minden from Oregon West Excursions will be 

presenting several trips this fall from Astoria, Montana, 

Vermont, Leavenworth, Washington, and Catalina 

Island. Please join us for a great time.   Many of our 

Summerfield residents have traveled with him and love 

it!  Bring a friend. 

After the August meeting, the Travel Club will only 
meet once more on October 28, for this year.   
Any questions call Paula Henry 503.713.8092 

Clubhouse 

 
A WORD FROM THE CLUBHOUSE COMMITTEE  
This committee works very hard to keep your 
Clubhouse a beautiful and pleasant place for you to 
enjoy.  We have a whole new team of monitors on 
board to help you make your special events go 
smoothly as well as your guests feel welcome.    
 
Clubs, Sub-Associations and Activity Groups are 
reminded that we do NOT have a janitorial service 
that cleans up after your event.  There almost always 
is another activity coming into the room right behind 
you, so please, take a moment to make sure the  
room(s) are tidy, tables and chairs are put back, and 
the floor areas are clear of food and drink spills.  
There is a new paper towel holder in the Lakeview 
Room on the wall above the new cupboard counter 
for your convenience.  Large floor dust mops and a 
small water mop are in the storage room behind the 
kitchen.  Extra trash can liners are at the bottom of 
each can.  Please remember all trash bags must be 
securely tied before placing them in the trash bins.    
 
When we all work together and do our part, it keeps 
the job light.  Thank you for doing your part.  
 
Submitted by Clubhouse Committee 

Garden Club 

  
The Garden Club will meet on Monday, August 8, at 1 
PM in the Lakeview Room. Our speaker will be Dave 
Doolittle from Petal Heads Nursery. 
  
 
He specializes in annuals, perennials, succulents, 
flowering shrubs, and ornamental grasses that are 
not typically found in garden centers. He will be 
bringing unique plants for us to see and purchase.   
 
Submitted by Carole Krueger 
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Book Club 

 

Many thanks to Carol Brenneman for leading the 
discussion of The Good Earth at our July meeting.  This 
Pulitzer prize-winning book was well received and 
discussed.   
 
The Book Club meeting for August 
will be held on Tuesday, August 9, at 
2 PM in the Conference room.  Seems 
early in the month, but it is the 2nd 
Tuesday.  We will be discussing ONE 
THOUSAND WHITE WOMEN by Jim 
Fergus.  Michelle Selligman will lead 
the discussion of this historical novel 
and the Indian Chief who went to 
Washington DC to see President 
Ulysses Grant to remedy the 
dwindling Indian population and the 
animosity between the two nations 
by the Chief offering and trading One Thousand horses 
for One Thousand White Women to help populate the 
tribe and create a bond. of unity.    
 
The book for September is Four Winds.  Judy Johnson 
will be the leader of this book discussion. 
 
Submitted by Neal Sanders 

Volunteer Appreciation 
 

October 11: Volunteer Appreciation Reception  
 
The Volunteer Appreciation Committee will host a 
Happy Hour for those currently serving on a Board 
Appointed Committee.  
 
Save the Date!  Tuesday, October 11, 4-6 PM in the 
Ballroom  
 
Join your fellow volunteers (spouses included) and 
share in the recognition for all you do in our 
community. Beverages and appetizers will be served 
and entertainment will be provided. Hope to see you 
all there!    
 
November 11: Veteran’s Day  
 
All Summerfield Veterans and those who wish to pay 
tribute and honor our veterans are invited to 
celebrate at our Veteran’s Day gathering.  Beverage 
and Dessert will be served.  
 
We Are Grateful For Your Service And Sacrifice!  
 
Hope to see you there on Friday, November 11, 2-4 
PM.    
 
Submitted by the Volunteer Appreciation Committee  
 

Website Committee 
 
A NEW LOOK IS ON THE HORIZON 
  
Work continues on our new and improved 
website.  Clubs and Activities have provided their 
input and Jan Merrick is currently taking pictures of 
these events.  Our drone photographer has taken the 
pictures of our golf course and work has begun on 
the more secure Member Directory. If all goes as 
planned, we still hope to introduce the new site in 
September. 
  
Leigh Wilcox 
Website Team Leader 

 FUN WITH  HAND & FOOT   
 Lessons Offered 
  
We have a very fun, casual group that 
plays every Tuesday at 1:30 PM in the 
Game Room. Please plan on being 
there a bit early for table assignment.   
We start play promptly at 1:30 PM.  Late 
arrivals cannot not be seated as table 

seating is drawn and we cannot interrupt a game that 
has started.   
If you have never played or feel rusty, Susan is offering 
tutorials at 12 PM on Tuesdays, just prior to the 
regular games, to those who RSVP at least a day 
ahead.  Learn the basics without the pressure of a 
game.  You may direct questions or RSVP to Susan by 
phone 818.648.5356 or by email at 
scallihan7308@gmail.com.  
 
Submitted by Paula Henry and Susan Callihan – Co-
chairs 
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SCA Dance  

 
WANTED: ALIVE  

COUNTRY WESTERN DANCERS 
SINGLES, LINE DANCERS & COUPLES! 

Please join us on SUNDAY, 
AUGUST 28, from 2 PM - 5 PM 
in the Summerfield Ballroom 
for a fabulously fun and different 
afternoon!    
“WANTED: ALIVE” Afternoon 
Dance with Casey Curtis    
TICKETS: $10/resident and $12 

non-resident will be sold in the Clubhouse Lobby on 
Mondays August 1, 8, 15 and 22 from 9 - 11:30 AM. 
Tables of 4, 6 or 8 can be reserved with the names and 
full payment. Tickets at the door will be $12.00. 
No partners are required! Plan to come to a new kind 
of dance. There will be designated dance times for 
learning a few simple Square Dance moves under 
Casey’s direction, plenty of time for couples and line 
dancing and perhaps a rousing rendition of “GLORIA” 
where everyone gets out on the floor! 
Don’t dance? Come anyway and listen to some great 
music, catch up with old friends and meet new ones! 
Attire is casual. Wear whatever makes you 
comfortable - western boots & cowboy hats, fun attire 
or comfortable summer clothing.  
Light snacks and soft drinks will be served along 
with BYOB beverages.  
Bring a light sweater for your comfort - the Ballroom 
can get cool. 
Questions? Contact Penny Kellogg at 775.232.9420 or 
penny.kellogg@yahoo.com  
Looking forward to seeing you! 
Submitted by the Dance Club Committee 

JUST-FRIENDS SINGLES 
These activities are open to ALL singles in 

Summerfield. 

Planning Meeting on Saturday, August 6. 
The meeting will start at 11 AM in the Conference 

Room, and we’ll go to lunch afterward. Bring ideas 
for some fun activities! 

 Let’s go to breakfast on Wednesday, 
August 10, at Elmer’s Restaurant, 14055 SW Pacific 
Hwy, Tigard, 97224. Meet at the Clubhouse at 9 AM 
to carpool.  

Fun and games on Tuesday, August 16, at 
6:30 PM.  We are going to play a relatively new game 
called Cornhole. Meet at the west end of the 
Summerfield parking lot, and bring your own chair 
and drinks. Dessert will be provided.  

On Wednesday, August 24, let’s enjoy a 
Happy Hour at The Stockpot Restaurant (at the 
Red Tail Golf Course), 8200 SW Scholls Ferry Rd., 
Beaverton, 97008. Check out their menu for Happy 
Hour at: www.stockpotbroiler.com. To carpool, 
meet at Clubhouse at 3:30 PM for a 4 PM Happy 
Hour. 
   Questions about these activities?   Call Linda 

Henning: 858.481.6868 or attend the meeting on 
August 6.  

Submitted by Nancy Vink 

Boot Scooters Line Dancing 

We offer three opportunities for you to join in the fun of Line Dancing.   
 

Schedule of Classes: 
Wednesday, 1 – 1:30 PM Beginner Dances Only 
Wednesday, 1:30 – 3 PM Beginner and Advanced Beginner  
Monday, 6 – 7:30 PM  Beginner and Advanced Beginner  
 
We do not currently have a class that includes “teaching” of steps.  Keep your eye on the Summary for the next 
“Ultra Beginner” class for this important step in learning to Line Dance. This class is usually held in October, 
however, please feel free to come to watch any class or join in as you feel comfortable. 
 
Submitted by Diane Christensen  

mailto:penny.kellogg@yahoo.com
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Pool Talk 

Did you hear about the couple who wanted to get married in a bathtub?  They wanted a double ring ceremony… 
 
Actually, our swimming pool gets a ‘bathtub ring’ when swimmers fail to rinse off their sweat, skin oils, and dirt 
with an adequate “cleansing” shower.  Admittedly we do not provide soap.  However, rubbing your skin under 
our nice warm shower water will do the same thing that our nice warm pool water will do after you’ve been in 
for 5-10 minutes.  Because body oils, including sun tan oils, float they can drift onto the pool walls or into the 
skimmers where the sand filters slowly get clogged.  We backwash the sand filters and clean the pool walls with 
detergent or Comet cleanser, which by the way is the same chemical as our Smart Shock stabilized chlorine 
product, but with grit added. 
 
Thanks to all who helped diagnose and eventually repair the failed main 3-phase 240volt electrical supply to the 
pump house.  The 45-year-old buried metal conduit corroded allowing the old 8-gauge aluminum wiring to 
short out.  Our new above-ground conduit is visible along the top of the north cement retaining wall. It is 
possible a lightning strike initiated the damage, which included a melted 24-volt transformer for the west FOB 
gate, the 2-bulb LED light, and the Chemtrol automatic chemical dosing unit. Our new 
dosing unit, ordered in late February, to replace the aging but then still working 
Chemtrol, is back-ordered or stuck in shipping.  In the meantime, we are dosing 
manually twice daily. 
 
If you put an umbrella up please put it back down when you leave.  Many times your Pool 
Committee has to put them down while taking an evening stroll.  Although we don’t 
mind doing this for safety against winds above 12mph which can tip one over even with 
its 200 lb base. Our four large sunshade Umbrellas operate as shown in the 
picture.  Please try them out and use them for morning and afternoon shade.  You may 
wish to save this page for future reference. 
 
Submitted by Marshall Henry—Pool Committee Chairperson 

From the Golf Shop   
By Rob Lindsey, PGA Golf Professional 

 
Well, I can’t believe it’s August already, 
where has the summer gone.  I hope 

everyone has had a great summer so far.  We still have 
plenty of golf to be played with the Club Championship for 
both the Women’s and Men’s Clubs coming up.  Just a 
reminder, August is the month we will be playing two 
Chapman’s due to the first Monday in September being a 
holiday. 

Upcoming Events 
Aug-1    Chapman #4 (10 AM/1:15 PM Shotgun) 
Aug-4    Women’s Club Mthly Scramble (9 AM Shotgun) 
Aug-9    Women’s Club Championship 
Aug-11    Women’s Club Championship 
Aug-16    Women’s Club Championship 
Aug-17    Men’s Club Championship 
Aug-18    Women’s Club Championship 
Aug-19    Men’s Club Championship 
Aug-29    Chapman #5 (10 AM/1:15 PM Shotgun) 

Qigong-Yoga 

 
Tuesdays – In the Lakeview Room  - 10:30 AM  
Want to feel stronger and improve your balance?  
Want to have a greater sense of your life force 
energy, or “Chi”? And how about a calmer mind? 
These are some of the many benefits experienced 
from regular participation in Qigong-Yoga 
(pronounced CheeGong).  
Whether you have any previous experience or not, 
everyone can benefit from this class!   
We mindfully move into poses and exercises that 
improve our energy, flexibility, and balance.  
Variations are offered based on the student’s 
needs.    
If you have a yoga mat, feel free to bring it, 
although it is not needed to enjoy the practice. 
Looking forward to seeing you in class! 
  
Questions? Call or text Pamela – 503.320.5150 
Submitted by Pamela Olzman 
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Disaster Preparedness  

 
In case of a disaster of some form, such as the recent storms on the East and Gulf 
Coasts, are you prepared with reserve water, some food, a way to cook and heat 
your home, backup sanitation supplies and ways to help the neighbors if 
necessary? Utilities are still out in parts of the Eastern U.S. from those two storms. 
History experts tell us that we are overdue for a large earthquake in the Pacific 
NW - something like Level 9.0, in which case the water supply will most likely be 
down for weeks or more, and power will be out for a long time, including natural 
gas supplies, and emergency services such as Police, Fire and Medical support may 
be lost for days or weeks. The worst-case scenario is a solid four minutes of 
shaking with extensive damage 

to all utility systems and tidal waves at the coast with maximum damage to roads and bridges. The PDX fuel site 
along the Willamette in NW Portland is built on fill land, and tanks are likely to rupture and sink – there goes all 
the fuel for cars, etc. 
  
To cope with all this, one should be prepared with the following: 
1. Reserve water supplies of 1 to 5 gallons per day per person, in a secure storage area. (Remember you have 
40-plus gallons in the water heater) And a means to purify available tainted water if necessary. 
2. Reserve food/meals for at least 2 weeks - maybe a month or more. 
3. A means to cook and heat water for meals and washing, if desired: a Camp stove with Butane or gas, a small 
briquette roaster/barbeque, a fireplace and wood. 
4. Back-up sanitation supplies such as a camp toilet and disposal bags and a means to bury the bags. 
5. A "Go Bag" with important documents, medications, first-aid supplies, minimal change of clothes, cash and 
weather protection. 
6. Knowledge/training on when and how to secure your water and natural gas utility systems. 
7. Emergency power systems for medical or communication system needs. 
There may be eventual emergency support from FEMA, but that could take days or weeks due to the limited 
road and rail access, so we will most likely be "on our own" for a spell. People must be prepared to survive on 
their own and help their neighbors if possible. 
If you would like to learn more about preparedness and be part of the Preparedness Team, please join us and 
come to our monthly meeting at 3 PM in the Conference Room every third Tuesday of the month. We can use 
more members/helpers, and you can learn a world of information about survival and helping others. 
  
There is also a ton of information on Preparedness at the SCA website, www.summerfield55.org, in the 
Committee section under Disaster Preparedness on how and what to do in an emergency.  
For more information, please contact Roy Metcalf at 503.431.6544.  
Submitted by Roy Metcalf  

Bridge Scores 
 
Monday bridge: 6/13 B. Finch 4010.  6/20 B. Finch 3860.  
6/27 B. Eberle 3390. 7/4 S. Looney 3540.  7/11 K. Mullen 3440. 
Wednesday bridge: 6/15 K. Mullen 5570.  6/22 D. Jordan 4200.  6/29 B. Finch 4260.  7/7 S. McGuire 
5040.  7/13 B. Finch 3420. 
Thursday Night: 6/16 D. Jordan 3420.  6/23 B. Eberle 3900.  6/30 D. Wallach 3290.  7/7 B. Eberle 2880. 
Thursday Duplicate: 6/23 1st J. Nelson/B. Fuson. 2nd H. Benscheidt/P. Biggs.  6/30 N/S 1st M. Itel/A. Bennett. 
2nd N. Sahler/D. Nangle.  E/W 1st J. Nelson/B. Fuson. 2nd B. Forward/C. Forward.7/7 1st B. Forward/C. Forward. 
2nd M. Scarborough/ B. Meier. 7/7 N/S 1st S. McGuire/M. Scarborough. 2nd V. Paguia/R. Paguia. E/W 1st N. 
Sahler/D. Nangle.  2nd B. Meier/J. MacNeill. 7/14 1st B.Forward/C. Forward.  2nd M. Scarborough/B. Meier. 
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 Women’s Golf Club 
 

Match Play began on June 1 and finished on June 30.  There 
were 32 players and 2 flights which allowed for a 
consolation round.  Congratulations to the following 
winners:  Flight A:  J. Meek – 1st place, M. Reeves – 2nd place, 
M. Gillan – 3rd place, B. Phillips – 4th place.  Flight A 
Consolation:  J. Mitchell – 1st place, J. Knutson – 2nd place, 
Carolyn Pitre and Lynn O’Brien – tied for 3rd place.  Flight 
B:  N. Buchanan – 1st place, C. Hargis – 2nd place, S. Dorney – 
3rd place, S. Stoesser – 4th place.  Flight B Consolation:  P. 
Cherrick – 1st place, Dianne Phelps – 2nd place, G. 
Heimbecker & J. Courson – tied for 3rd place. 
June Birdies were made by R. Nash, M. Reeves, M. Ribacchi 
(she had 3), P. Cherrick, Y. Semet, J. Mathews, M. Gillan, C. 
Riggs, J. Beck, T. Gallagher (she had 2), B. Phillips, L. Gray, B. 
Jones.  June Chip-Ins were made by N. Buchanan, C. 
Krueger, J. Sell, I. Trommlitz, S. Brewer, J. Casciato, C. Riggs, 
M. Reeves (she had 3), M. Ribacchi, J. Brown, P. Cherrick, Y. 
Semet, J. Mathews, M. Gillan, M. Dunlap, J. Opoka (she had 2), 
D. Montgomery, D. Smith, D. Durgan, B. Jones. 
As previously reported, the Member/Guest Tournament 
held on June 9, there were 72 participants.  Congratulations 
to the following winners:  1st Place – M. Reeves, K. 
Thompson, J. Knutson, S. Gardner;  2nd Place – M. Kerns, L. 
Kerns, M. Gillan, T. Salley;  3rd Place – P. Dufort, J. Howe, S. 
Comstock, S. Claboe;  4th Place (2-way tie) – G. Romero, M. 
Silvestrini, B. Phillips, J. Sander and J. Beck, A. Gonzales, S. 
Stoesser, B. Goetz;  5th Place – D. Smith, V. Miller, J. Olsen, M. 
Park;  6th Place (3-way tie) – B. McPherson, S. White, C. 
Baldwin, J. Cain and J. Meek, K. Burger, M. Launder, J. 
Hathaway and L. O’Brien, R. Tilton, B. Kelley, J. Anderson. 
The annual SWGC Charity Golf Tournament and dinner 
held on July 14, in support of the Caring Closet was a huge 
success.  The weather was perfect and the turnout was 
awesome.  There were 132 golfers and 152 people who 
came to dinner.  1st place winners in the tournament are 
Marilyn Launder, Larry Launder, Robin Nash and Mel Scott; 
2nd place winners are Carol Hargis, Cliff Thorne, Barbara 
Kelley and Ed Stern.  Kudos to Barbara Kelly and committee 
members who worked tirelessly and did an outstanding 
job!   Thank you to all who participated and contributed 
your time and generous donations.  Stay tuned for an 
announcement from Barbara regarding the final fundraising 
results! 
Playing dates for the Club Championship Tournament will 
be on August 9, 11, 16 and 18.  All SWGC Members are 
invited to the Awards Luncheon on August 18, with happy 
hour at 11:30 AM and a light lunch at 12 PM.  Please sign up 
by August 11. 
Welcome our newest members of SWGC – Irma 
Trommlitz, Debbie Simpson and Kim Maguire. 
Also, welcome August… let’s savor our late summer days and 
nights! 
Submitted by Cheryl Riggs 

 Men’s Golf Club 
 

AUGUST 2022: Summerfield Men’s Golf Club Happenings   
MARK YOUR CALENDAR:  August Chapman: Play 8/1. 
September Chapman: Signup 8/1 to 22; play 8/27. SMGC 
Board Meeting: 8/2 at 9 AM in Conference Room.  
Fall Match Play: Signup 8/1 to 26; play 9/1 to 9/30. Club 
Championship: Play 8/17 & 8/19. Wakefield Scramble: 
Signup 8/24 to 9/14.                                                                                                

JUNE 27TH CHAPMAN RESULTS: In the AM it was a little 
warm, but by the afternoon you could almost fry an egg on 
the top of a golf cart. As hot as it was, 130 golfers braved 
the heat. Not too hot for 110 players and guests to enjoy 
our first dinner in two years. Low Gross: 1st 2nd Tie 3rd. 
Low Net: 1st 2nd 3rd. CONGRATULATIONS also to the 
groups who finished 4th through 10th. Couples KP #4: 1st 

Joanne & Gary Heintz. 2nd Tori Gallagher & Buzz Smith. KP 
#6: 1st Meddie Sims & Pat Howard. 2nd Gail Heimbecker & 
Dan Coughlin. Long Putt #8: 1st Carolyn Pitre & Herb 
Peterson. 2nd Sandy & Gary Nelson. Men’s KP #7: 1st Del 
Jordan. 2nd Ken Rose. Ladies KP #9: 1st Meddie Sims. 2nd 
Marilyn Launder. KP #2 : Women: Joy Thiemann. Men: 
Kent Nelson. Between the Lines: 22 winners. On #9 Green: 
21 winners. Sonic Putt: 5 winners. Inside the Circle #5: 10 
winners. Low Gross Winners: 5. Low Net Winners: 49. 
Raffle Winners: 8. Thanks to our Sponsors Ken Miller, 
Sandy Brewer & Mike Cook, whose generous donations 
allowed 91% of the players to receive an award. Also a big 
thanks to John Brewer, Mike Tsujimura and Buzz Smith for 
sorting through and deciphering the scorecards and 

tabulating all the scores and determining the payouts.  
ROB’S 3 OF 5 RESULTS: A Flight: 1st Herb Peterson. 2nd 
Ken Rose-. 3rd Buzz Smith. 4th Del Jordan. 5th Mel Scott. 6th 
Bill Miller. Tie 7th Jay Hootman & Ron Reeves. B Flight: 1st 
Terry Higdon. 2nd Ed Stern. 3rd Mike Tsujimura. 4th Bob 
Meek. Tie 5th Rich Cruse & Jim Mathiesen. Tie 7th Kent 
Nelson, Gene Chandlee & Larry Launder.  

WELCOME NEW MEMBER: David House 

A LITTLE GOLF BALL HISTORY: The legendary Scottish 
golfer Tom Morris, when he was 14, apprenticed at St. 
Andrews with the difficult task of making “Feathery” golf 
balls. Stuffing boiled chicken and goose feathers into a 
small leather cover took time. He was only able to make 4 
or 5 a day. This ball in 1836 cost about 5 schillings, which 
was expensive for those days, and one of the reasons only 
the wealthy played golf. Converting 5 schillings into 
today’s dollars makes the cost about $36.50 each or about 
$438.00 a dozen. Recently a Feathery ball made by Tom 
Morris was auctioned off for £8,000 or $12,500. That 
would make a dozen of them, if available, $150,000.00. 
Today, if you are interested in hot golf balls, try the Dixon 
Fire, at $75.00 a dozen. It’s kind of like the Tesla of golf 
balls, claiming to be eco-friendly. Who knew? 
 
Submitted By: Ken Rose 
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Come join us for a fun filled evening 

playing Bunco.  

August 8, 7 PM – 9 PM 

Contact Esther Vickstrom 541.921.1346  

Summerfield Summary Staff 
 
Editor  Jennifer Stiffler 
Proofing  Diane Ragsdale  
  Tom Clancy  
  Sharon Hughes 

WATER AEROBICS – 
GET MOVING! 
 
Summer is full on us, with no rain in the 
forecast for at least six weeks!  Sessions run 
Monday through Friday from 10 - 10:45 AM in 
our heated pool (even in the rain, but we will 

cancel if there is lightning).   
We work out with easy exercises played in 45-minute programs - one 
program on Monday, Wednesday and Friday, and another program 
on Tuesday and Thursday.  
Bring a pool noodle or floaties if you wish.  Volunteers set up the 
daily sessions.   
The cost is $5 for the season.  Come try us, then pay if you want to 
continue. Bathrooms, showers, and lockers are available in the 
lockerooms downstairs.  
 
For more information, contact Sandra Serpas @ 541.521.8887. 


